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 WHAT HAVE WE BEEN UP TO? 

The project has made great progress throughout 

2023 and we now have all of the duplicated track 

installed! We’ll need to do some more adjustments 

to the track and signalling in early 2024 to make the 

new tracks ready for freight trains to use. 

We’ve got to this point following some fantastic 

efforts by the project team throughout 2023. 

This included intensive work during a recent 

planned weekend shutdown when the project 

continued working over 1.3km of track, including the 

installation of a new crossover, turnouts and 

significant commissioning of new rail signalling, 

which will allow trains to move bi-directionally along 

and between tracks – increasing operational 

flexibility and reducing delays to train movements. 

The project also removed of the last temporary steel 

trusses at the Southern Cross Drive bridge. The 

new duplicated concrete bridge was constructed on 

top of four steel trusses. These were individually 

removed over eight-night shifts, which required a 

full road closure of Southern Cross Drive in both 

directions. 

At the other end of the project, a new rail double-

track concrete bridge was constructed at O’Riordan 

Street during a five-day planned rail shutdown. The 

bridge works involved installing 20 concrete planks 

to form the bridge deck, each weighing up to 31 

tonnes. The new bridge is 45 metres long and 12 

metres wide. 

WHATS NEXT? 

The project is already in preparation mode for the 

final planned track closure that’s scheduled for mid-

January 2024 for the final track and commissioning 

work and taking out redundant track, signals, cables 

and location cases over three kilometres of track. 

In the meantime, have a very safe and happy 

Christmas and New Year! 

 

 

A specialist ‘Pem-Lem machine’ picks up track during the installation 
of a rail crossover near General Holmes Drive 
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RECENT WORK 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

Crane lifting in new bridge planks at O’Riordan Street bridge during the shutdown 

SPMT (self-propelled modular transporter) lowering and removing the existing O’Riordan Street bridge during the five-day 
planned rail shutdown, before the new bridge was constructed 
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Installing new rail track at Robey Street bridge 

Excavators aligning newly laid rail track near Baxter Road, Mascot 
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To provide feedback about the works:  

please call our 24-hour Enviroline on 1300 550 402,  

email botanyduplication@jhg.com.au, or 

mail John Holland, Level 3, 65 Pirrama Road, Pyrmont, NSW, 2009  

and quote reference number: BRD46 

 

Lifting and removing a temporary steel truss used to construct the new Southern Cross Drive bridge 

WANT TO KNOW MORE? 
p: 1300 550 402 

e: botanyduplication@jhg.com.au 

w: botanyduplication.com.au 

 
Register for project updates by hovering 

your phone over the code. 
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